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ttTruth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

U.S. Once Again Follows 
Strategy of Half-Measures 

The statements coming out of 
Ronald Reagan's Administration af­
ter the April 14th air raid against 
Libya sounded as if they had been 
written by Lyndon Johnson's advi -
sors. They spoke of "graduated 
responses" and "raising the level 
of cost" for the enemy. And as in 
Vietnam gradual escalation allows 
the enemy time to reinforce and 
adjust his defenses, and as in 
Vietnam the level of cost does not 
matter to an enemy driven by ideol­
ogy rather than materialism. Our 
politicians seem unable to under-

• stand the minds of those who be­
lieve in ideas and are willing to 
die for them; they seem unable to 
believe that the leaders of other 
countries ar2 not as corrupt as 
they are. So they call them unrea­
sonable or mad. 

See. Page 2 

President Ronald Reagan Colonel Huanmar Qaddafi 
Both are frustrated and want to punish their foes regardless of 
consequences. 

Israelis Torture American in Lebanon 
The U.S. State Department has 

protested the torturing of an Amer­
ican citizen by an Israeli interro­
gator in southern Lebanon. Ghazi 
Dabaja of Dearborn, Michigan was 
visiting his family in south Leb­
anon when he was seized by the 
South Lebanon Army (SLA) on Febru­
ary 12th of this year. The SLA.is a 
mercenary army paid by Israel to do 
its bidding in Lebanon, ·thus re-

l ievi ng the Israeli Defense Forces 
of much dirty work in its continued 
occupation of Lebanese territory. 

The U.S. Embassy in Tel Aviv 
contacted the Israeli Foreign Mini­
stry 11 times during the five weeks 
Dabaja was held, but the Israelis 
would confirm only that he had been 
arrested and refused to give fur­
ther information. On March 18th 
Dabaja was rel eased by Israeli 

authorities to an American official 
in Israel, and on March 20th he 
filed an affidavit with the U.S. 
Embassy detailing what had happened 
to him. 

In the affidavit Dabaja says he 
was picked up at his father's home 
by the SLA and taken to the al 
Khi am "detention" camp where hun­
dreds of Shiite political prisoners 

See Page 3 
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U.S. Government Hypocritical on Terrorism 
From Page 1 

Reasonable leaders take our mon­
ey and do what we quietly tell them 
to do. They do not have to fear CIA 
assassination plots, air raids on 
their homes or invasions of their 
countries. Though they usually live 
in fear of their own people, the 
risk of revolution is one that they 
are willing to take because with 
enough American money and support 
they can buy the soldiers, tanks 
and planes they need to keep the 
people in their place and beat down 
revolts. 

It is the "unreasonab 1 e" 1 eaders 
who w i 11 not take our money, and 
the "madmen" who cha 11 enge our 
government's foreign pol icy that 
cause us fits because our 1 eaders 
simply do not know how to deal with 
such people. Even Ronald Reagan 
knows that an air raid on Libya 
will not stop Arab terrorism 
against the U.S. He 1 aunched the 
strike to make himself and the 
American people feel good; to make 
it seem as if we were actually 
doing something to punish our ene­
mies. Ironically, this is exactly 
the same motivation that drives the 
Arab terrorist; he cannot defeat an 
Israel backed by the United Sta,tes 
in order to free his people of the 
.Jewish oppressor, and so he lashes 
out to punish his enemies, even 
though his act will be ineffective 
or even counter-productive. Reagan 
and Qaddaffi are so frustrated and 
so determined to punish their ene­
mies that the loss of innocent 
lives that inevitably results from 
their actions mean nothing to them. 
Punishment is everything, even 
though both no doubt recognize that 
it can only lead to a new cycle of 
indecisive violence. 

Qadda ffi is too weak to engage 
in anything but indecisiv~ vio­
lence, but the leader of a great 
power can and should conduct a 
policy of decisive violence or 
should forgo violence altogether. 
lfe lost two pilots in the raid on 
Libya, and 240 Marines to a suicide 
bomber in Lebanon, and 57,000 sold­
iers in Vietnam, and they all had 
one thing in common - they died in 
vain. They died in operations that 
failed to achieve their political 
objectives, not because the country 

did not have the strength to ac­
hieve those goals, but because its 
leaders did not have the will to 
carry out their policies to their 
conclusions. 

The rule is simple: if you are 
going to resort to a policy of 
violence then it must be decisive. 
American lives are too precious to 
be sacrificed for anything less. 
This is the foreign policy of a 
Nationalist. Ronald Reagan and the 
other plutocrats who do not fly the 
planes may think that two lives 
spent on a pointless operation are 
"acceptable losses", but we do not. 

HYPOCRISY ON TERRORISM 

How should the above rule be 
applied to our present situation in 
regard to Arab terrorism? In the 
first place we should recognize 
that our stand on terrorism is 
riddled with hypocrisy which is 
obvious to the rest of the world. 
For example, the Irish Republican 
Army (IRA) could not operate with­
ou~ supplies of money and arms from 
the U.S. , and the Bri tsh have said 
this and have begged us to close 
down Nora id and other I RA offices 
in this country. Yet we refuse to 
do so largely because Irish-Ameri­
can politicians (O'Neil, Kennedy, 
etc.) veto every effort made in 
this direction. British Prime Mini­
ster Margaret Thatcher was very 
nearly blown out of her bathroom by 
an IRA bomb last year, yet if she 
launched an air raid against the 
Noraid headquarters in Boston I 
expect that we would get a bit 
upset about it. 

In the past we have attempted 
and conducted (usually through the 
CIA) a myriad of assassinations of 
foreign po 1 it i ca 1 1 eaders ( some 
enemies of the U.S., and some 
friends of the U.S. who had become 
embarassments); this is state-spon­
sored terrorism. We conducted the 
Phoenix Program in Vietnam in which 
Vietnamese suspected of being Viet 
Cong political cadre (nearly 
22,000) were seized and murdered on 
the spot often in front of their 
families. We now support the con­
tras in Nicarauga who regularly 
carry out terrorist acts in which 
civilians are murdered. 

We fully support Israel and 
cooperate completely with 'the Is­
raeli intelligence service (the 
Mossad) even though the Mossad 
regularly assassinates its Arab 
enemies in Europe and the U.S., and 
even though the Israeli military 
regularly tortures and kills Arab 
political prisoners. Amnesty Inter­
national attacks Israel every year 
for such atrocities yet the media 
ignores the is sue. Jewish terrorism 
in America, such as the murders of 
Alex Odeh (head of the Arab Ameri­
can Anti-Discrimination Committee) 
and Tscherim Soobzokov (alleged 
Nazi war criminal who was found not 
guilty by an American court), a re 
given very little attention by the 
media even when the FBI says that 
they were carried out by the Jewish 
Defense League. Despite this pro­
clamation the FBI has failed to 
make an arrest in either case. 

Former terrorists such as Mena­
gim Begin, Yitzhak Shamir, and 
Ariel Sharon are welcomed into this 
country as if internatioanl law 
does not apply to Jewish evil 
deeds. Why do we not arrest these 
people and deport them to Britain 
or an Arab country to be tried for 
crimes against humanity under the 
Nuremburg precedents? This is the 
sort of massive hypocrisy that 
America is known for around the 
world. 

It is this hypocrisy that we 
must recognize and correct as a 
first step in our fight against 
terrorism. America will not be seen 
as a land of j11stice until we do. 
But ; f America is seen as a just 
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Alex Odeh 
Leader of the Arab Allerican Anti­
Discri11ination Co■■ittee who was 
11.1rder~d in Ca 1 fforn~ by Jewi Sh 

terrorists. 

nation then the Arab terrorists who 
want to attack us wi 11 get few 

·recruits and little support from 
their own people. Unfortunately, 
this is a pipedream because.the 
Jews who control our media and who 
have a lock on our politicians will 
not allow us to give up the hypo-• 
crisy which so benefits them. 

USING DECISIVE VIOLENCE 

Which brings us back to force. 
Until we give up our support of 
Jewish oppression in the Middle 
East we will be plagued by Arab 

-terrorism, and that leaves us with 
only two real choices. Either we 
can ignore it and let police work 

1 attempt to root it out, or we can 
1 destroy the terrorists by conquer-
ing the countries that house, train 
and support them. 

It is possible that the police 
forces of Europe and America along 
with a greatly strengthened Inter­
pol could break the back of terror­
ism if they cooperated sufficient­
ly. The success of the German po-· 
lice against the Baader-Meinhof 
Gang and the victories of the Ital­
ian police over the Red Brigades 
indicate what can be accomplished 
by police work. The Red Brigades 
are not completely broken but when 
the campaign against them began in 
earnest the Italian government es-

timated that there were about 100 
Red Brigade fighters; now there are 
over 1200 members of the Red Bri­
gades in jail in Italy. 

Although Arab terrorism is sta­
tistically insignifcant (the chance 
of dying in a car accident being 
infinitely greater), it is unlikely 
that the Jewish Lobby or the Jewish 
media will allow an American Admin­
istratirin to ju~t igno~e-the prob­
lem and leave it to the police 
forces. But the only rea 1 a lterna­
t i ve is a huge war in which we 
attack and conquer Libya, Syria, 
Iraq, Iran, and the Lebanon. And 
then we would have to fight against 
guerrilla fighters (supplied by the 
Soviets) in those countries for 
decades or perhaps centuries to 
bring a Pax Americana to the re­
gion. 

The Romans had to fight against 
guerrilla armies in Spain for near­
ly two hundred years (197 B.C. to 
19 B.C.) to pacify that part of the 
empire. It was such perseverance 
that struck terror into the hearts 
of Rome's enemies. Do Americans 
have that sort of strength? No, 
only a nationai,stic people can be 
so strong. At present most Ameri­
cans are individualists, dedicated 
to living long l~ves as pleasurably 
as possible. They do not identify 
with the nation and so are reluc­
tant to sacrifice for it, except 
when it is in their individual 
interest to do so. 

The U.S. is a great power but is 
not a great nation because its 
people are not united and national­
istic. Only a people of one race, 
one culture and one language can be 
united. Until we are such a nation 
America cannot hope to win long 
wars and so should not engage in 
them. 

Thus, ignoring terrorism and re­
lying on police work to combat it 
is our only real alternative, at 
least until the NDF takes power in 
America aRd transforms the country 
into a truly nationalistic society. 
But the Jews wi 11 not allow us to 
ignore the issue, so Reagan will 
continue on his half-baked plan of 
trading blows with Libya until 
Qaddaffi's air force gets lucky and 
sinks one of our ships; and then 
Reagan will put his tale between 
his legs, declare victory and with­
draw, just as he did after the 
bombing of our Marines in Lebanon. 
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Torture frqa Page 1 

are held. There he was tortured day 
after day for over a week. This 
"interrogation" was conducted by a 
man in the uniform of the Israeli 
Defense Forces named Yaaki. SLA 
soldiers did most of the actual 
dirty work of beating Dabaja, burn­
ing him with cigarettes, applying 
electrical shocks to his testicles, 
etc. When Dabaj a asked about his 8 
year old son he was told "he must 
have been the one we shot yester­
day." 

In Washington an Israeli Embassy 
spokesman, aptly named Yossi Gal, 
said that Dabaja was involved in a 
plot to kill SLA officers and that 
the Israelis acted to stop Dabaja's 
"mistreatment" once they found out 
about it. He did not explain why 
Dabaja was not tried for being 
involved in this murder plot. 

After the Jews finished tortur­
ing Dabaja they put him in the 
hos pi ta 1 and then detained him for 
a further four weeks. Nevertheless, 
staff members of the U.S. Embassy 
in Israel were still able to see 
the handcuff marks and cigarette 
burns on Dabaja once he was re­
leased to their custody. 

On March 19th the U.S. Ambassa­
dor Thomas Pickering confronted 
Is(aeli Defense Minister Yitzhak 
Rabjn at a party and in a weak­
kneed 'gesture said that Washington 
expected an apology and a commit­
ment "not to repeat the process". 
So far he has gotten neither. Some­
how Pickering forgot that such 
torture is a "crime against humani­
ty" under the Nuremburg Laws, or 
perhaps he thinks that Jews are 
exempt from prosecution for a tro­
ci tes committed against Americans. 

After a 11 America did nothj ng 
when in June of 1967 the Israeli 
Air Force attacked the U.S. intel-
1 i gence ship Liberty in interna­
tional waters killing 37 of our 
sailors. After the bombing Israeli 
torpedo boats arrived and machine­
gunned the survivors who were 
trying to get into their life 
rafts. That is a war crime folks, 
yet Lyndon Johnson and the Ameri­
ca's military "leaders" kept their 
lips buttoned because they knew who 
is boss in Washington. So W!! can 
hardly expect an ambassador to 
Israel to do much more than b~ for 

See Page 5 
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Racial Tensions • 
Ill the West: 

On February 27, 1973, a group of 
over 200 armed supporters of the 
American Indian Movement (AIM) 
siezed control of the small town of 
Wounded Knee on the Ogala Sioux 
reservation in South Dakota. Led 
by AIM member Russell Means, the 
militant protestors demanded Senate 
investigations of injustices com-

1 mitted against them by the govern­
ment. Further, they made cl ear 
their intention of forming a self­
governing, independent territory in 
the region, denouncing control by 
Bureau of Indian Affairs "puppets". 
After making their radical declar­
ation, a war zone formed about the 
town, surrounded by over 300 law 
officers and federal agents who had 
the support of armored personnel 
carriers and even reconaissa~ce 
flights of Phantom jets overhead. 
The Indians were ready to do battle 
in fortified positions and Means 
declared the government had two 
choices: attack or negotiate. Af­
ter 70 days of siege, demands, and 
discussion,the remaining 120 occu­
piers surrendered on May 8 accord­
ing to terms set by federal agents 
and AIM representatives. Many In­
di ans and U.S. authorities alike 
were wounded during the confronta­
tion with two AIM members being 
killed in fire fights. In addition, 
nearly 300 followers and supporters 
were arrested, many of whom were 
trying to aid the Indian rebels 
from the outside. The whole epi -
sode only helped arouse consid­
erable sympathy for native Ameri­
cans in the public eye. 

While the AIM occupation at 
Wounded Knee seems forgotten, it 
represents a much greater undercur­
rent of racial tension in the West 
that goes unreported by the media. 
The Oga la Sioux reservation in 
South Dakota has long been an area 
of conflagration between Whites and 
Indians. At least 78 Indians were 
arrested in clashes with Whites 
only weeks before the Wounded Knee 
incident. AIM supporters engaged in 
a club-swinging, fire-bombing scuf­
fle with police in Rapid City fol­
lowed only three days later by 
brawls between Whites and Indians 
in local taverns. The violence had 

been fomented by the murders of an 
Indian and a White man which occur­
red only weeks apart. 

AIM SEPERATISTS HAVE VALID CLAIMS 

Indian seperatists have good 
reason to resent the System's auth­
ority. Unfortunately, while AIM 
and its supporters seek redress for 
maltreatment, many Westerners are 
innocently caught up in ever grow­
ing animosities due to governmental 
bungling and criminality over the 
past century. 

Wounded Knee was the scene of an 
1890 massacre of 300 Indians, in­
cluding women and children, by a US 
cavalry unit. The Indians have not 
forgotten that nor the many broken 
treaties leading up to that time, 
which practically annihilated their 
home territory. Accardi ng to the 
Lakota Nation Treaty of 1868, the 
Indians' reservation originally 
ranged from the Yellowstone to the 
Mississippi and North Platt Rivers, 
covering a substantial area of the 

northern West and Mid-West. How­
ever, in 1876, the U.S. stole the 
Black Hills, and after 100 years of 
court action reduced to a mere 
fragment their promised land in 
South Dakota. 

There can be no turning back the 
clock on the great conflict when 
an expanding White nation and In­
dian tribes battled for living room 
on the same continent. The period 
of growth surged forth like a tidal 
wave in the early nineteenth cent­
ury, representing one of the great­
est periods of American nationalism 
when we not only battled the na­
tive Indians but the Mexicans as 
well. At the time Americans be­
lieved in their "Manifest Destiny" 
to conquer the continent. The ag­
gressive spirit driving the White 
settlers onward could not be leash­
ed. The result was a war of survi­
val on both sides - undoubtedly one 
of the greatest racial conflicts in 
history. 

Though we made mistakes and 
acted imorally at times, we won the 
great struggle against a proud and 

Sioux Indian camp. This photograph was taken about 1891, shortly after 
the appalling "battle• of Wounded Knee of 29 December, 1890 in which 
United States troops killed two hundred Dakota Sioux. incuding wo■en 
and children. (Library of Congress) 
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The American Indian Movement 
brave people. We cannot and should 
not want to change our place in 
North America. However, once we 
made the land our own there was 
still room for the Indian to live 
independently, peacefully, and 
according to his own culture and 
customs. Unfortunately, the greedy 
and ignorant were determined to 
squeeze the Indian from his final 
hold. Capitalists, by the same 
creed with which they could import 
Black slave labor, readily helped 
break treaties in quest of gold or 
oil, further chopping up 
reservation land and driving the 
Indians away from their homes. 

With no ally in the Capitol to 
bar commercial exploitation the 
Indians have now been left to drift 
in our race-mixing society, as much 
victims of the plutocrats as our­
selves. Accardi ng to 20th century 
"enlightenment" the liberals and 
equal i tari ans encouraged their re­
medy of forcing our two peoples 

·together only managing to further 
quash the last vestige-s of Indian 
pride. Now the Indian must receive 
handouts like ghetto dwellers. 
This of course has done nothing to 
he l p their pl i gh t. 

The AIM movement represents a 
new desire, however radical, a­
mongst the native Americans to 
establish their own homeland upon 
our soil. They don't want pity or 
to exist in an alien culture, but 
only the ability to make an inde­
pendent future for themselves. 

The Indian Movement Today 

After Russell Means' eventual 
release from his prison sentence 
for the Wounded Knee incident, 
Indian nationalism has been re­
vived. Interestingly, the new AIM 
activities seem to have turned away 
from the originally leftist support 
they received in 1973. In November 
1985 Means and other Indian act i -
vists announced they were recruit­
ing American Indians to join Mis­
kito freedom fighters in opposition 
to the Marxist Sandinista govern­
ment in Nicaruagua. The indigenous 
tribes of Miskito Indians along the 
eastern coast of the country have 

been in rebellion against the Marx­
ists for more than 4 years, seeking 
self-determination. Means explained 
that sending American Indian com­
batants to fight the Sandinistas 
would "begin the process of uniting 
t~e red people of the Western Hemi­
sphere". Although anti-Communist, 
Means has operated outside of cur­
rent US governmental support to the 
Contras and refuses to recognize 
any leaders picked by the U.S. 
administr,ation. Nonetheless, Means 
and other AIM spokesmen have taken 
a hard line with Ortega's regime 
declaring that the Sandinistas were 
subjecting the population to a 
"sou 11 ess Marxist experiment". Al -
though the media won't say so, this 
latest activism represents the con­
tinued fight for Indian racial 
freedom. 

Atrocity 
Continued fr011 Page 3 

an apology. It is beyond the pale 
to expect the U.S. to ask that 
Israelis be deported to the U.S. 
for trial, as U.S. citizens accused 
of being Nazi war criminals are 
deported to Israel for trial (even 
though Israel did not even exist 
during World War II). 

As far as we know our leader, 
Ronald Reagan, who is so concerned 
about protecting Americans from 
state-sponsored terrorism, does not 
plan to launch an air raid on the 
home of Yitzhak Rabin or the resi­
dence Prime Minister Shimon Peres. 

One final note on propaganda -
in its report on the above incident 
(which was about a month late) the 
Washington Post headlined their 
article "U.S. Protests Alleged Is­
raeli Torture Case". Yet on the 
same page a headline referred to 
"Qaddaffi's Terrorism", not alleged 
terrorism. This, despite the fact 
that the U.S. State Department has 
no more doubt about Dabaja's tor­
ture by Israel than they do about 
Qadda ffi 's terrorism. It is i mpor­
ta n t to look for and recognize 
these word games because it is 
through them that the media seeks 
to and is often able to ma~ipulate 
public opinion. 

Meanwhile, back in South Dakota, 
the scars of Wounded Knee are like­
ly to remain until the situation is 
properly resolved. Violence and 
antipathy continue to grow amongst 
the Whites and Indians on reserv­
ation lands. Many Whites may view 
AIM as simply minority aggression 
directed solely at themselves. Un­
fortunately, if we do not help AIM 
and other minority nationalists 
fighting for racial freedom, then 
the situation will only continue to 
degenerate. In the future we hope 
to see the National Democratic 
Front's programs of racial sep­
eration implemented for the benefit 
of·all our peoples. Justice for the 
Indians will not be forgotten in a 
National Democratic Order. 

Essential readinl{ 
for the Nationalist: 
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a statement 

THE POLITICAL SOLDIER 
BY Derek Holland, 16pp., $3.00. 
This inspirational pamphlet ex­
plains the Political Soldier 
concept and why the Nationalist 
Movement needs such men. 

Make all checks payable to: 

The Nationalist 
Suite L-290, 
444 N. Frederick Ave., 
Gaithersburg, MD 20877. 
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The Way Forward: 
High Tech Revolution 
Technical progress is often 

blamed for the new and insidious 
ways the System continues to tight­
en its stranglehold upon White 
Americans. The creation of advanc­
ed methods of identification and 
more bureaucratic computerization 
will undoubtedly help the "authori-

·ties" clamp down on dissenters and 
political activists . As a result, 
the traditional means of social 
protest may no l anger be open to 
us. While we cannot prevent the 
high tech fortress from being built 
around us, our enemies' new strong­
hold offers many weaknesses for us 
to exploit. 

Technical advancement in itself 
is not an evil, but rather repre­
sents the new heights which Ameri­
can scientists are capable of 

' attaining. Unfortunately, our in­
genuity has been twisted by the 
plutocrats and state socialists to 
suit their own ends. Nevertheless, 
computers are a tool equally avail­
able to nationalists as well as our 
opponents. We would be foolish not 
to use modern technology to form 
the cutting edge of our battle for 
racial and national freedom. If 
not, then we will be weak in the 
face of dehumanizing efforts by the 
materialist tyrrany which is ready 
to reduce its servile citizens to 
mere bar codes. Nationalists can 
yet turn many of the System's de­
vices and techniques back on it­
self. 

NDF MADE POSSIBLE BY THE ClJIPUTER 

The personal computer, numbering 
millions in households throughout 
the country, has permitted us to 
become more independent and decen­
tralized than ever before. As indi­
viduals we have tremendous access 
to information, services, and a new 
capacity for creativity and produc­
tion. In the case of the National 
Democratic Front, we do not have to 
deal with the great burden of fil­
ing, typing, and printing that 
existed just 15-20 years ago. Our 
ability to put out newspapers and 

other materials is based on the use 
of this new and efficient tech­
nology. Indeed, without computers 
the production of NDF propaganda 
would be impossible as conventional 
production techniques are too ex­
pensive and time consuming. 

On the other hand, the position 
of those in control grows increas­
ingly precarious. There have been 
many recent cases of so-cal led 
"computer hackers" who i 11 ega l ly 
break into and override "foolproof" 
security measures of government and 
industrial computer system~ Hack­
; ng shows just how vunerab le the 
government and corporations really 
are. The new systems have created 
as many loopholes as they have 
barriers. As dependency upon the 
computer grows, we will likely see 
new forms of corruption and theft 
via high tech channels while so­
ciety continues to deteriorate. 

Another "revolutionary" piece of 
machinery only now being fully 
realized is the video cassette 
recorder. As people become more 
distrustful of the television in­
dustry and its mass media indoctri­
nation, many will turn to the con­
venience of the videotape as an 
alternative. Al ready between 1980 
and 1985 the major networks suf­
fered a reported loss of 20% of 
their audience due to VCRs as well 
as to alternative programing on 
public and cable television. This 
in turn has forced ABC, NBC, and 
CBS to raise advertising rates 

Production of 9The Nationalist• 
would not be possible without the 
s■all business computer 
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which puts pressure on both the 
networks and their sponsors. With 
the VCR you can watch what you want 
when you want without the media's 
helpful "guidance". 

REVOLUTIONARIES EXPLOIT TAPING 

Obviously, some have been quick 
to utilize the valuable potential 
of both video and audio tapes for 
political purposes. Khomeini's rev­
olution in Iran was based on the_ 
cassette tape, and this could have 
a profound effect here as well, 
particularly since many people have 
audio cass~tte players in their­
cars and at home. 

In a recent Washington Post, 
article it was explained how Polish 
dissidents are illegally circulat­
ing videotapes on anti-Communist 
themes amongst the public with 
VCRs. Their most radical and effec­
tive movie, "The Interrogation", 
depicts the Stalinist style police 
repression by the government. It 
had been quickly consigned to the 
censor's closet when first re­
leased, but was soon stolen and put 
out on video cassette by the Polish 
underground. The Post article 
stated that thousands of copies had 
been passed around for the past 10 
months, "providing it a larger 
audience than many Polish films 
shown only in public theaters". 
While the Communist government ap­
parently foresaw the political dan­
gers of video technology, arid at­
tempted limiting the spread of 
recorders and tapes, the pol ice 
admit they lost control over the 
medium. 

Although open resistance to 
Jaruzelski's ruling clique is not 
possibJe, the opposition says they 
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are prepared to capitalize on the 
government's failure to stem the 
explosive spread of VCRs and tapes 
in the country. As one opposition 
leader explained, "Video techniques 
will be the most important and most 
useful. weapon in our hands this 
year, and within a few more years, 
we will work mostly in this area. 
The possibilities for free expres­
sion in video are nearly unlimited 
in Poland." And so they are here 
in America as well. 

Nationalist and racialist organ­
izations in America and Europe are 
not ignoring the significance of 
VCRs and cassette players. A grow­
ing range of political, historical, 
and educational video tapes are now 
available in the Movement. Tom 
Metzger's White American Resistance 
not only sells cassettes with a 
positive message on racial problems 
but al so has its own TV show on 
the local cable access channel in 
California. The Institute for His­
torical Review, which does in-depth 
research on the "Holocaust" myth 
and many other historical fallacies 
generated by the Soviets and the 
Western plutocracy, continues to 
widen its se 1 ect ion of authori ta­
t ive video and audio tapes on these 
"forbidden" subjects. 

Our comrades of the National 
Front in England are producing 
films of their speeches, rallies, 
and their popular "Rock Against 
Communism" concerts. Likewise, the 
NDF hopes to expand into this new 
area of communications, making our 
message available conveniently and 
privately to individuals.and groups 
across the nation. Our enemies 
will surely commit their own arse­
nals in attempts to supress us, 
however, -tech no 1 ogy offers the Nat­
ionalist Movement a new range of 
options to be exploited in our 
struggle against the Plutocracy. 

The Nationalist welcomes manu- · 
scripts of articles for possible 
publication, as well as Letters 
to the Editor. No payaent is 11ade 
for articles published and they 
beco■e copyright of The National­
ist. The Editor reserves the 
right to a■end articles. No one 
may reprint articles from The 
Nationalist without the Editor's 

. per■ission. 
Gary Gallo, Editor 
Matt Malone, Assistant Editor 

Page 7 

LETTERS 
Firstly, thank you very much for 

the literature you sent me concern­
ing your organization. 

As you are aware, we in England 
have a depressing problem with the 
"Alien" population. The "blacks" 
constantly riot, rape, mug and 
abuse our country yet a 11 our "pa­
thetic" government will do is sym­
pathise with them and blame it all 
on unemployment, poor housing, ra­
cialism and lack of facilities for 
them. Since 1979, when Mrs. That­
cher's conservative party took con­
tra l, over 400,000 immigrants have 
entered our "once" great country 
and took our jobs, lived off the 
state and have been a general nu i­
sa n ce to the law abiding whites. 
Over 80% of rapes in London are 
committed by "a 1 i ens", 85% of mug­
gings in London are committed by 
blacks, 55% of burglaries in London 
are by blacks. A vast majority of 
people in the UK, particularly the 
old generation are afraid to walk 
the streets through the fear of 
black violence, until our country 
deports all of the immigrants back 
to their countries of origin, Bri­
tain will continue to slide down­
hill. 

The National Front is the only 
party who can get the country off 
its back and onto its feet to make 
us the world force we once were. 
Although we have a real battle on 
our hands we wi 11 fight to keep 
Britain White forever, by deporting 
all immigrants we will create more 
jobs, less crime, and as a country 
be far better off financially. 

We will in the end win and be 
trouble free. 

Yours "Racially", 
Alan Derrick 
Devon, England 

Dear Mr. Gallo: 

Some months ago you sent me a 
couple issues of The Nationalist 
and requested my comments, and 
support. The last several months 
have been a time of great changes 
and upheavals, so I haven't taken 
time to respond until now. 

In the first place, I am in 
whole-hearted agreement with your 
ideals and I admire your energy, 
initiative, and courage in under­
taking to found such a publication 
and such a movement. 

As it happens, I have left the 
country for an extended stay in 
Saudi Arabia. I will not be able to 
personally participate in any 
activities, but I would like to 
receive your publication and 
gen_era l ly stay in contact. 

E.J. Walsh 
Saudi Arabia 

Dear Gary: 

I have received every issue of 
The Nationalist up to, and in­
cluding, the March issue. I hope 
you've found the ti me to ma i 1 me 
the April issue as I always look 
forward to receiving each new issue 
and digest their contents with 
relish! Incidentally, I think your 
March issue was your best effort 
yet. In particular, the front page 
story, "Worker-Owned Weirton Steel 
Prospers", was really excel lent. In 
fact, if I were at liberty to in­
fluence matters, I'd be all in 
favor of reprinting this article in 
"Nationalism Today". 

I was extremely heartened by the ' 
progress you reported in your let­
ter, and especially pleased to hear 
that you're attracting some good 
young blood. I hope the success 
continues-- though, of course, it 1 
wi 11 not be a bed of roses and I 
dare say your first set-backs are 
on the horizon. Neve rt he 1 ess, I am i, 

sure you have the resilience to 
surmount any obstacles placed in j 
your path and my heart goes out to l 
you in your struggle to kick some i 
l i fo into the American Movement. 

Your friend and comrade, 
Joe Pearce 
H.M. Prison 
England 

Editor-The •weirton Steel• article I 
was written by our assistant editor 
Matt Mal one. 
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REMEMBER 

THE 

UNEMPLOYED! 

It seems that every time there is an upturn in the economy Americans 
are very quickly able to forget the unemployed. Once the ordinary 
citizen ceases to fear that he himself might become unemployed, then 
all you hear is "its everyman for himself", "stand on your own two 
feet", "look out for number one", "survival of the fittest" and all 
the other trite sayings of the individualism. 

But a nationalist can never forget the sufferings of his people 
because he identifies with his nation and sees his people as one 
being. A wound to one part of the body is a wound to the whole. The 
National Democratic Front will not and cannot forget that there have 
been at least 6 million White Americans unemployed in every year 
since 1975. This is a national tragedy! 

A man must be given the opportunity to work, otherwise he will feel 
as if he is making no contribution to our civilization, and he will 
quickly lose his sense of dignity and self-worth. Does either the 
Republican wing or the Democratic wing of the Plutocratic Party 
care? No, they are content to put people on the dole in order to buy 
off discontent. They seem not to understand how much damage this 
does to the social fabric of the nation. 

Only the National Democratic Front cares. Only the NDF will set up a 
National Employment Agency to support, train, and place or employ 
all those who are willing to work. This labor pool and the vast 
untouched land and mineral resources of America will be combined to 
deve 1 op new i ndus tries and new cities such that a 11 of our work­
force can be employed. No nationalistc people can tolerate condemn­
ing even a few of its people, let alone millions, to the cruelty of 
unemployment. We love our own too much for that, and we are deter­
mined to give everyone the power to contribute to the health of our 
nation according to his abilities. 

For more information write to: NDF, Suite L290. 444 N.Frederick 
Ave., Gaithersburg, MD 20877; or call (3Dl) 670-0159. 

fhe Nationalist. May 1986' 

Wiesenthal Hunts 
Spanish Nazis 

Nazi-hunter Simon Wiesenthal 
announced that he has uncovered new 
evidence in Vienna that shows that 
King Ferdinand and Queen Isabel la 
were members of the Nazi SA. Re­
spected Jewish historians have long 
theorized that the King and Queen, 
who threw the Jews out of Spain in 
1492, were really Nazis but until 
now there has been no solid evi­
dence to back up the accusations. 
AccQrding to a New York Ti mes re­
port. Wiesenthal has found member­
ship cards to a SA riding club 
issued to the Spanish royal couple. 
Renowned handwritng experts have 
verified the authenticity of the 
two cards. 

Wiesenthal said he believes that 
Ferdinand and Isabella are alive 
and living in Paraguay. He said 
that reliable Jewish witnesses have 
filed depositions with him which 
say that they have seen the Spanish 
couple "strolling arm in arm" in 
the streets of Asuncion. Wiesenthal 
said that he will petition the 
government of Paraguay to deport 
the King and Queen, known by Span­
ish Jews as the Monarchs of Death, 
to Israel for trial on charges of 
crimes against humanity. 
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